
The October 14, 1959 meeting of the Rocky Mountain Railroad Club will be held in the 
Farmers Union Auditorium, 16th & Sherman, Denver, Colo., at 8 P . M. The program will 
be colored movies by Charles Max and Warren R. Bailey. Charles will show movies with 
sound of the Canadian National and Southern Pacific Railroads. Rusty will show colored 
movies of the Cable Car & Key System out in California, and also slides of the Southern 
Pacific and Canadian Pacific.
In  addition, Bert Fullman has received a selection of slides from Herb O ’Hanlon of
Mt. Vernon, Ohio (formerly of Denver). The slides that Kerb sent were taken on a trip
east (of Ohio) where Herb visited such places as Edaville,  Mass,  (home of the 2'
gauge) and Mt. Washington (cog-line with steam) as well as other places where steam
still can be found.

On September 28th, our president, M. C . Poor, had a hernia operation, in St. Lukes 
Hospital. At the time of this writing, Mac was getting along very well and if he con- 

tinues to improve, by the time you read this he will be at home, 4115 King St., Denver.

Our vice-president, D. K . Peterson, is still in Chicago, Illinois.  He has made a
couple telephone calls from Chicago to Denver, and he reports that he is to be back at
work on the 19th of October, so we’ll be looking for him at the meeting on the l4th.

*

In talking to Dick Kindig, he tells us the printing is complete on the main part of the
book, "The Pictorial Supplement to Denver, South Park & Pacific". The time tables and
maps that go into the cover pockets are being worked on and the binders are expected to 
start the binding of the book by the end of October. The colored pictures (8) that are
used in the book can be purchased from the Colorado Railroad Museum after the book has 
been published. These pictures will be suitable for framing,

The Chairman of the Committee of the repair of equipment, William Gordon, reported that 
work is progressing slowly but surely on the Birney, the window sills have been given 
an undercoat of paint and the coat of red has been started. The roofs on both street 
cars have been sealed. Considering our recent weather, that is good news,

Recent visitors in Denver have been:  Fred Jukes of Blaine, Washington. Mr. Jukes was
employed on the Colorado Midland and other railroad lines in the state. He also
worked as a photographer and he took a number of railroad photos which have become
famous. Some were used by Lucius Beebe in his recent book ’’Age of Steam'1. Also visit­
ing his friends around Denver was  Al F. Lyons of Durango, Colorado. Al is a conductor 
on the D&RGW RR Narrow Gauge. During the summer time he w o r ks the Durango-Silverton line.

The two remaining programs for the year 1959 will be as follows: November - Charles 
Ryland will give a program on the Railroads of Golden, Colorado; December - our program 
will be given by George Champion - the last trip through the Alpine Tunnel as the pilot 
on a snowplow.. George is one of the last D.S.P .& P. RR employees - he worked as an 
Engineer, Fireman, Hostler and Nut Splitter.
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